Closed Campus and Visitation Policy

Dear Loma Vista Families,

In an effort to best ensure the safety of our students, and limit distractions to the
instructional day, we will become a closed campus during school operational hours
beginning Monday, September 1, 2019.

You are always welcome to walk your child to their classroom door before the
7:55am bell. However, between the hours of 8am-3pm, no adults may be on campus
without first checking in through the main office, validating their parental relationship and
purpose of visit, and obtaining a visitor's badge. If any adult is on campus beyond 8am,
they will be redirected to the office.

Those most impacted by this change are the parents of our youngest students.
Changes to drop off and pick up are as follows:

o PreK parents may pick up their children at 11:20 in front of the auditorium.

o Transitional Kinder parents may pick up morning cubs in front of the
auditorium at 11:30am

o Transitional Kinder parents may drop off afternoon cubs in front of the
auditorium at 10:45am

o Room 1 Kinder parents will now pick up their children in the kinder wing,
from classroom KB.

o All other kinder parents will continue to pick up their children from the main
kinder wing classrooms adjacent to the main office.

o Fridays and early dismissal days will follow the same front of school pick up
process at those dismissal times.

Any exceptions such as late arrivals, or needs to visit a classroom must first be vetted
through the office. Students more than 10 minutes late are also to first check in through
the office before reporting to the classroom.

We recognize that this will be a culture shift for our parent community, and want to assure
you that this shift in practice is for the safety and welfare of all of our students, your
children. Please partner with us to achieve this goal and assist us in ensuring our
students, faculty, and staff enjoy greater measures of security during the instructional day.

Sincerely,

Michael W. Wise
Principal



